

MANKIND IS OUR BUSINESS

January 15, 2002

Office: 28 W. 44 St., Ste. 1508, NY, NY 10036 Phone: (212) 819-0809 Fax: (212) 819-0763 Web Site: www.NewYorkCityRotary.org

E-Mail: ny.rotary@verizon.net

Luncheons: Tuesdays, 12:15 – 1:30 p.m. The Princeton Club – 15 W 43rd Street



MAUREEN E. CASEY

NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT DEPUTY COMMISSIONER

Maureen E. Casey has been Deputy Commissioner of Policy and Planning since August 1999. Ms. Casey directs the 105 members of the Office of Management Analysis and Planning, the Police

Commissioner's research, planning, and policy development staff. She serves as policy advisor to the Police Commissioner on a variety of operational, managerial, and administrative matters affecting the Department. Ms. Casey is responsible for crime statistics, grants, audits, and policy analysis covering the full range of police operational and management issues. She serves as a special advisor to the Commissioner and the Department regarding DNA initiatives and coordinates several of these, including the outsourcing of 16,000 rape kits for DNA analysis and the collection of DNA samples used to identify victims from the World Trade Center attack and American Airlines Flight 587 plane crash.

Ms. Casey lectures on various topics to law enforcement and community groups. Her past positions include: Counsel to the First Deputy Commissioner, from April 1997 to July 1999; General Counsel to the New York State Division of Criminal Justice Services, from December 1994 to February 1997; staff attorney, from September 1991 to December 1993; Counsel to the Capitol office to the Governor's Director of Criminal Justice, from January 1994 to November 1994; and Assistant Counsel to the New York State Division of Probation and Correctional Alternatives, from October 1988 to September 1991. Ms. Casey has a Juris Doctorate from the State University of New York at Buffalo School of Law and a Bachelor of Science, Magna Cum Laude, in Criminal Justice from the State University of New York at Brockport.

At our luncheon, Ms. Casey will discuss the New York City Police Department's numerous DNA initiatives and our experiences in using this technology in the World Trade Center attack and the crash of American Airlines Flight 587.



MARK YOUR CALENDAR

January 22nd Hon. Henry Stern Park Commissioner January 29th FELLOWSHIP DAY BOARD MEETING

February 5th
Andrew Stuttaford
Journalist
National Review Online

January 15th
Maureen Casey
Deputy Commissioner
NYC Police Department

MEMBERS' COLUMN

Over the last several months, we have been working on the editing and formatting of the new roster for 2001-2002. Several technical "surprises" came along during this process and we needed to establish a workable database first before we could enter any updates. Quark Express the Publishing software, which we are using for this purpose, needed to be updated and several system glitches corrected.

To save costs we have decided to produce the roster in the office, a task, which is normally accomplished by an outside printing company.

This has resulted in a delay of the roster and we are hopeful that we will be able to provide you with a final version soon.

We appreciate your patience in this matter and please feel free to contact the office for any questions regarding membership information, new members, updated addresses, etc.

Inform us, if there are any "last minute" changes to your personal data.

Andreas Runggatscher

The Regional Rotary Leadership Institute took place recently. Club Secretary Greg Lynch, who represented our Club, reports that the Institute was excellent. Topics such as "Membership Orientation, Activation and Retention" and "Creating Service and Fundraising Projects" made the day worthwhile. Also, Greg tells us that the Group Study Exchange (GSE) with Brazil is coming up in the spring. Mats Ingemanson is doing great things as our Club's delegate for that exciting project. Club members interested in more information on the Institute or the GSE may contact Greg at 212-475-5258.

IT'S THAT TIME OF YEAR!



Advance Luncheon Coupon statements for the Second half of the fiscal year 2001-2002 have been mailed. As per the bylaws, statements were payable in full by December 31st, and are now due. Please make your payment as soon as possible.

You are required to pay for six months' worth of 20 luncheon coupons for \$30 each, coming to a total of \$600. Please remember that once you use all 20 coupons you must pay \$30 at the door.

If you have any questions about your membership status, please call the office. For your convenience, we do accept credit cards by fax.

IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU BRING YOUR COUPON AT EACH LUNCHEON YOU ATTEND.

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE DIVISION BREAKFAST MEETING

The next breakfast meeting of the International Division will take place at 8:15 a.m. Wednesday, January 23, at the German Mission restaurant, at First Avenue, between 48th and 49th Street, on the top floor. Two UN speakers, who are authorities on women's issues will discuss "Liberalization of Women: Key Roles for Education and Peacemaking." Forty-five people attended the last breakfast meeting, and this breakfast promises to be even more popular. RSVP to the office at your earliest convenience, as seating is limited.

The guests of honor and discussion leaders for the January 23 meeting are as follows:

Ms. Angela King, Assistant Secretary General for Gender Affairs and Advancement of Women.

Mrs. Dubravka Simonovic, Minister of Croatia and Chair of the Commission on the Status of Women.

Moderator: Joan J. Fyfe, RI Alternate Representative to the UN/NY